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18 April 2024 
 
Mrs Margaret McGarry, 
Y-Not Guest House 
10, Langrick Road 
Boston 
PE21 8HT 

Application No: B/24/0147 

Case Officer: Lewis Humphreys 

 
 
Dear Mrs Margaret McGarry, 
 
Application to determine if prior approval is required for a proposed change of use under 
Schedule 2, Part 3, Class MA for the change of use from guest house to residential dwelling at 12, 
Langrick Road, Boston PE21 8HT 
 
Thank you for your e-mail received in the Planning Department on 17 April 2024 regarding your 
application for Prior Notification Part 3 - Use Classes at the above location.  I write to inform you 
that as per your instructions your application has now been filed away as being withdrawn. 
 
If you require anything further please do not hesitate to contact that case officer.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
  

 
 

Phil Norman BSc (Hons), MSc, MSc, MRTPI 

Assistant Director – Planning and Strategic Infrastructure 

(Chief Planning Officer) 

South & East Lincolnshire Councils Partnership 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

We can provide this information in other languages and formats for example, in large print, in Braille or on 
CD.  Please phone 01205 314200. 

 


